
  

July 2016  Gold Wing Road Riders Association ñNewsletter  www.goldwingaustin.org  

 

 

 

 

 
 

From the Chapter Director 
John & Wanda Osborn 

 
With July 4th approaching I did some research 
on the birth of our nation became a holiday.  Itôs 
ironic there was bitter partisan politics then as 
today. 
 
The Declaration of Independence  
We celebrate American Independence Day on 

the Fourth of July every year. We think of July 4, 1776, as a day that repre-
sents the Declaration of Independence and the birth of the United States of 
America as an independent nation. But July 4, 1776 wasn't the day that the 
Continental Congress decided to declare independence (they did that on 
July 2, 1776).  It wasnôt the day we started the American Revolution either 
(that had happened back in April 1775).  And it wasn't the day Thomas Jef-
ferson wrote the first draft of the Declaration of Independence (that was in 
June 1776). Or the date on which the Declaration was delivered to Great 
Britain (that didn't happen until November 1776). Or the date it was signed 
(that was August 2, 1776). 
 
So what did happen on July 4, 1776? 
The Continental Congress approved the final wording of the Declaration of 
Independence on July 4, 1776. They'd been working on it for a couple of 
days after the draft was submitted on July 2nd and finally agreed on all of 
the edits and changes.   

Some of whatôs inside 
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Texas Chapter O was chartered in April 1987.  While the Chapter uses the name of Austin, Texas, as a location identifier, 
Chapter O's participants come from many cities, towns and communities in Central Texas.  Come join us at one of our 
gatherings or rides!  Our Gathering time/location and local, District, Region and Headquarters GWRRA contact infor-
mation is on page 2.  Come join us for a ride - see our Ride Schedule on page 10. Or just visit our Web 

continued on page 3 

 
Chapter Meetings 

The 3rd Tuesday @ 7:00 pm 
IHOP Hwy 183 and Duval  

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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2 

July 2016  Gold Wing Road Riders Association ñNewsletter  www.goldwingaustin.org  

 Director 
Merchandise Coordinator 

John & Wanda Osborn, 512-528-8105 
 

Assistant Director 
Lyle & Sheri Altes, 512-897-0860  

 
Educator 

Dave  & Shirley Strebbing 512-750-9418 
 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Hubert Jackson, 512-567-8350 

 

Membership Enhancement 
Dawn Sprague,  512-301-3092 

 

Ride Coordinator 
Ken Burnett,  512-497-1259 

 

Couple of the Year 2015 
Fred & Helen Gnuechtel 512-947-6228 

 

Newsletter Editor 
Sheri Altes 512-415-1920 

 
Ways and Means 

Dave & Shirley Strebbing 512-750-9418 
 

Webmaster 
Lyle Altes, 512-535-7230 

 

Camping Coordinator 
Tom Sprague, 512-301-3092 

 
Seamstress 

Gayle Thomas, 512-832-9559 

 Director  
Mike & Robin Thacker, 281-686-8892 

 
Assistant Director  

Tom & Dawn Sprague, 858-755-6071 
 

 Educators 
Randy & Kathy Reese  512-744-3635 

 
Leadership Training 

Cliff & Gillian Allen 214-886-5798 
 

MEC Coordinator 
2010 COY Coordinator 

Steve & Donna VanGlider, 210-391-9495 
 

2015-2016 COY 
Scott & Linda Gresak, 281-385-7800 

 
Treasurer 

Diane & Kenny Shults, 713-562-3994 
 

Entertainment Coordinator 
Vendor Coordinator 

Kenny Shults, 281-642-4619 
 

Chapter of the Year Coordinator 
Gillian Allen 214-886-5798 

 
Newsletter Editor/Webmaster 
Tom Sprague, 858-755-6071 

 
Motor Awareness Coordinator 
Scott Finnell, 512-591-7631 

Chapter O Team TX District Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Want to experience ñFriends for Fun, Safety and 
Knowledgeò first hand?   
 
If the answer is ñyesò, you are welcome to visit us at 
our Chapter gatherings.   
 
Chapter Oôs participants gather the third Tuesday of 
each month at 7:00 pm.  The location is at the IHOP 
Restaurant, 11654 Research Blvd (Hwy 183) at Duval 
Road in Austin, TX.  In case you get lost, the phone 
number is 512-345-7124.   
 
Please see page 10 for our Ride Calendar of Events.   
 
For more information, we encourage you to contact 
any of our team members or visit our websites (links to 
all are provided on this page).  
  
Wondering why you should join GWRRA?  Check out 
the benefits you will enjoy!                                                                           

Director  GWRRA 
Ray & Sandy Garris 
director@gwrra.org 

 

Director of Divisions / Programs 
Dave  & Gwen Carter 
foxwing1@sbcglobal.net 

 

Rider Education Director 
Tony Van Schaick 

avanschaick@nc.rr.com 
 

Leadership Training 
Paul & Cheryl Brosher 
pbrosher@sbcglobal.net 

 

Membership Enhancement 
Ed & Linda Johnson 
MED4U@comcast.net 

 

Global Affairs 
Dan Sanderovich 

dan.sanderovich@gmail.com 
 

Deputy Directors 
Bob & Nancy Shrader - Regions A, B, D, N 

Jack Wagner Region H 
Anita & JR Alkire - Regions F, I 

 

Director /Newsletter Editors 
Jim & Reba Berry 318-348-1275 

 
Assistant Director  

Steve & Billie Fleming  832-630-2038 
 

Region H Trainer 
Jack Wagner 405-359-7892 

 
Educator, Webmaster 
Sam & Anita Belinoski 

 
Treasurer &  

Chapter of the Year Coord. 
Ed & Ann Nahl, 405-321-6467 

 
Motorists Awareness Division  Coord. 
Mike & Becky Stevenson 985-725-1475 

 
2016-2017 COY 

Randy & Kathy Reese 512-744-3635 
 

MFA Coordinators 
Ricky & Karen Frazier, 281-615-1365 

 
Vendor Coordinators 
Ruby Seal 903-856-5153 

 
Member Enhancement Coordinator 
Tim & Becky Tinnel, 225-715-0195 

 
 
 

International Team Region H Team 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://gwrra.org/benefits.html
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(continued from pate 1) 
 

July 4, 1776, became the date that was included on 
the Declaration of Independence, and the fancy 
handwritten copy that was signed in August (the 
copy now displayed at the National Archives in 
Washington, D.C.) Itôs also the date that was print-
ed on the Dunlap Broadsides, the original printed 
copies of the Declaration that were circulated 
throughout the new nation. So when people thought 
of the Declaration of Independence, July 4, 1776 
was the date they remembered. 
 
In contrast, we celebrate Constitution Day on Sep-
tember 17th of each year, the anniversary of the 
date the Constitution was signed, not the anniver-
sary of the date it was approved. If weôd followed 
this same approach for the Declaration of Inde-
pendence weôd being celebrating Independence 
Day on August 2nd of each year, the day the Dec-
laration of Independence was signed!  
 
How did the Fourth of July become a national  
holiday? 
For the first 15 or 20 years after the Declaration 
was written, people didnôt celebrate it much on any 
date. It was too new and too much else was hap-
pening in the young nation. By the 1790s, a time of 
bitter partisan conflicts, the Declaration had be-
come controversial. One party, the Democratic-
Republicans, admired Jefferson and the Declara-
tion. But the other party, the Federalists, thought 
the Declaration was too French and too anti-British, 
which went against their current policies. 
 
By 1817, John Adams complained in a letter that 
America seemed uninterested in its past. But that 
would soon change. 
 
After the War of 1812, the Federalist party began to 
come apart and the new parties of the 1820s and 
1830s all considered themselves inheritors of Jef-
ferson and the Democratic-Republicans. Printed 
copies of the Declaration began to circulate again, 
all with the date July 4, 1776, listed at the top. The 
deaths of Thomas Jefferson and John Adams on 
July 4, 1826, may even have helped to promote the 
idea of July 4 as an important date to be celebrat-
ed. 
 
Celebrations of the Fourth of July became more 
common as the years went on and in 1870, almost 
a hundred years after the Declaration was written, 
Congress first declared July 4 to be a national holi-
day as part of a bill to officially recognize several 
holidays, including Christmas. Further legislation 
about national holidays, including July 4, was 
passed in 1939 and 1941. 

 
Lyle & Sheri Altes 
Assistant Directors 

Chapter O 

 
 
 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                 
 
 
 
Hey O 
 
Here we are finally in the hot days of summer and it 
is hot, this year with all the rain we held off these 
near 100 degree days until now, a lot different com-
pared to the last several years. So for many of us we 
have not adapted to the heat and even those that 
have with the heat indexes we are facing we all need 
to keep aware heat stroke can happen very quickly, 
try to stay cool use some of the newer cooling prod-
ucts out there such as cooling scarfs vests etc., stay 
hydrated drink plenty of water, most of us have cup 
holders on our bikes keep water 299808 available at 
all times. It is good to keep a small cooler in saddle-
bags with water and ice in it. And if at all possible try 
not to ride in the hottest part of the day. While not 
always possible at least try to stop and cool off often. 
We look forward to seeing all of you riding healthy 
and happy in the coming months. 
 
Speaking of rides keep an eye on your email we will 
announce upcoming rides based on weather and  
ideas we get from you. We will make most of the up-
coming rides in the morning and try to get every one 
home before it gets extremely hot also we are con-
sidering other events to get together and have fun 
like the upcoming Baseball game at the Dell Dia-
mond July 14 2016. We are still looking for people to 
sign up and join us so if interested, contact John Os-
born.  
 
Donôt forget our upcoming camping trip In September 
to Medina Highpoint RV resort formally Koyote 
Ranch, this is a favorite among our members. We 
are planning  to go to Chapter K2òs first rally.  We 
really need to attend their rally.  They came to ours 
and pitched in as if they were Chapter O members.  
We have now made some good friends to ride with.  
 
And as always hope to see you on the road soon 
stay cool and have fun! 
 
Lyle and Sheri 
 
 
 
 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Hello Region H Wingersò, 

This newsletter is a little late coming out because we 

have been ñrallyingò for 3 consecutive weekends. 

First it was the TX rally in Temple, then the AR rally in 

Harrison and finally the MO rally in Branson. We 

stayed over in Branson for a mini vacation between 

the AR and MO rallies with several other likeminded 

individuals (GWRRA friends) and have been having a 

great time. The riding has been awesome and the 

shows spectacular. We canôs wait until I am retired so 

we can do things like this more often. 

We would like to welcome to our Region Team Tim 

and Becky Dinnel. They will serve as our MECs. They 

are joining us from the LA District Team. You can find 

out more about them later in this newsletter. They 

take over for Steve and Billie Fleming who have 

served us so well over the last 3 years. 

The TX rally was a wild west ñshoot-em upò with hors-

es, six shooters and saloon entertainment. Thanks to 

District Directors Mike and Robin Thacker and the TX 

Team for their hard work in bringing us all together for 

such a fun weekend. Unfortunately, there were those 

scared away because of weather prognostications. 

The next weekend we headed out to the AR rally in 

Harrison. Once again, folks seemed to be put off by 

the weather. But those present had a great time. 

Thanks to Johnny and Mildred Glasscock and the AR 

Team for a great time. Johnny and Mildred have 

served as District Directors for 4 years and are now 

stepping down from that position. But, they are not 

going away. Mildred is now the Trainer for the District. 

Our new AR District Di-rectors are Richard and Vicki 

Austin. Letôs all give Richard and Vicki our support 

and make this a fun time for them. 

Now, letôs talk about the weather. We all have these 

sophisticated ways to check on weather now. Mostly 

with weather apps. When we left home on Thurs-day, 

May 26, the weather forecast called for rain at 70 to 

80 percent for the next 10 days. Some would opt to 

take a four wheeler or cancel. But what does this 

forecast really mean? It doesnôt mean it will rain 80% 

of the time. It means there is a ñpossibilityò that 80% 

                                                                        (continued on page 6) 

 
Reba & Jim Berry 
Region H Directors 

Jack Wagner 
GWRRA Deputy Director 
Region H Trainer 

 
 
 
 
 
The Officer's Handbook 

 
The Officer's Handbook was 
written especially for the Op-
erations Officers of GWRRA, 

however it is readily available and beneficial to all 
Members. It used to be known as the Officer's Guide-
book, however the name was changed in 2010 to bet-
ter reflect the intent of being the recipe book of how 
things are to be done. The previous title gave the im-
pression that it was just a 'suggestion' and need not 
necessarily be followed. When coupled with the Of-
ficer's Certification Program (OCP), it will help you 
better understand the ñhowôsò and ñwhyôsò of  
GWRRA. 
 
There are good reasons for the policies laid out 
in the Officer's Handbook ï knowing and understand-
ing those reasons makes it a lot easier to explain why 
the policies should be adhered to. The Officer Hand-
book is a valuable information resource, however it is 
only one source of information that can be of help. 
Your appointing Officer and the OCP are also im-
portant resources. 
 
Some things may be more important to you than oth-
ers, depending on where you are in the process of 
organizing your Team. Constant referral will bring 
new ideas to you as you need them. It is recommend-
ed that you access the Handbook online rather than 
keeping a printed copy. That way you will always 
have the latest information should there be any 
changes. While the Handbook provides the backbone 
of how things are to be done, it still allows for you to 
utilize your personal talents and abilities. Your office 
should take on your ñpersonalityò, because we all 
have our ñspecialò way of attaining our Membersô 
goals. Your talents, combined with the continuing as-
sistance that comes from other members of the Oper-
ations Team, will help you to help all of us. Help us 
continue to make this the BEST Association possible. 
Help us exceed our motto, ñFRIENDS FOR FUN, 
SAFETY AND KNOWLEDGE.ò Help us be 
more than our Members 
expect. 
 
The more you Know,.  
The better it gets! 
 
Jack Wagner 
Region H Trainer 
 

 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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OH YEAH CHAPTER O 
 
 
 

It was Great seeing everyone at our Monthly Meeting 
on the 21st!!!!! 
 
Thank you Dave Strebbing for your Rider Education 
Talk.  It was a good reminder for all of us to be care-
ful on what we pack on our Motorcycle especially 
during the Summer Heat like Hair Spray, WD40, etc. 
Then the "friction Coefficient" talk was very informa-
tive.  I liked the Idea that it is good for us to talk to 
ourselves as it will help with "target fixation". 
 
No GWRRA Numbers were claimed at the Meeting :- 
 
The Progressive Drawing for $30.00 was won by 
Richard Seay.  Now it will be $5.00 at the July  
Meeting. 
 
Thank You Tom Sprague for leading the Ride on 
June 11th to the Blanco Lavender Festival. Fun 
Day!!  Also, Thank You to Ken Burnett for leading the 
Ride on June 18th to Whizzerville.   
 
The Prestigious Wing Nut Award went to Randy 
Reese!! 
 
John Osborn presented Helen Gnuechtel with her 
Couple of the Year Medallion and her COY Pin. 
 
The Limited Edition Chapter O Belt Buckle (#7 out of 
20) was Auctioned off and the Winner was Robbie 
Winfield. 
 
Now for the Door Prizes: 
Richard Seay -- Bag of Goodies (Toothpaste, Sun-
screen, Hot & Cold Patches, etc.) 
Helen Gnuechtel -- Gumbo Mix, Steak Seasonings, 
Garlic Dip Mix 
Tricia Winfield -- Bag of Goodies (Toothpaste, Mus-
cle Rub, Chap Stick , etc.) 
Hubert Jackson-- Bag of Goodies (Toothpaste, 
Sunscreen, Hot & Cold Patches, etc.) 
Ken Burnett -- Bag of Goodies (Toothpaste, Hot & 
Cold Patches, Chap Stick etc.) 
Patty Browder -- "Ride for Kids" Hat, Small Flashlight 
and Knife 
Fred Gnuechtel  -- Bag of Goodies (Mouse Pad, 
Note Pad, Water Bottle, Fiber Mitt, etc.) 

Tom Sprague -- Bag of Goodies (Mouse Pad, Wa-
ter Bottle, Fiber Mitt, etc.) 
Steve Thomas    -- Travelling Theme Can (US Flag, 
Tie, Magnet, Movie, etc.) 
 
50/50: 
 
       20% -- $22.00 -- Tom Sprague 
       30% -- $33.00 -- Fred Gnuechtel 
 
Congratulations to ALL our Winners.  Remember, if 
you bring in a Door Prize, you get a Free 50/50 Tick-
et!!!  Next Chapter Meeting will be July 19th ! 
 
Ride Safe, Ride Often & Have Fun 

 

  OH YEAH CHAPTER O 
Dawn Sprague 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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 It is awesome to see 
so many Chapters get-
ting involved in some of 

the seminars and riding classes. It takes planning, 
organizing the dates and getting instructors to pre-
sent the seminars, but the outcome is forth it. 
Learning is always a good thing. The more you 
learn the more you know.   
 
We would like every chapter to take advantage of 
the Road Captain Course. Just taking the class 
room portion has a lot to offer. The riding portion is 
a good experience that everyone needs to take. 
Riders and Co-Riders. The lead and drag bike of a 
chapter ride is a very important part of a safe ride. 
They are the ones that make it safe to change 
lanes, make safe turns, pull into a parking lots and 
watch out for the other vehicles while enjoying a 
nice outing with friends. The ride seems to be 
more structured and seems to work together as a 
team to make the ride safer and more enjoyable. 
 
We do have to say that this Association has so 
many safety and learning opportunities, weather it 
being about safe riding or learning leadership skills 
to use in your everyday life. In the workforce you 
would pay thousands of dollars for courses that we 
get for free. Sometimes one course can cost as 
much as 500.00 if not more. What a great associa-
tion we belong to. Donôt you think? 
 
Since January we have had several chapters 
involved in 5 First Aid/CPR classes, thatôs not 
including the ones given at the Region, LA District 
or TX District Rallies. 
 
We also have had 16 Riders Education seminars, 
7 riding courses and 4 motor awareness seminars. 
We have added 12 new instructors to the universi-
ty training now able to present seminars to any 
chapter wanting to learn more. It will surprise you, 
the more you learn the more you want to do and 
get involved. The more you know, everything 
seems to start making a lot of sense. We learn 
something new every day. 
 
Donôt forget to get out there and visit a chapter 
and meet new friends. 
 
 
 

After Wing Ding this year in Billings Montana 
we have several Texas Chapters having a one 
day rally: 
 
¶ Chapter K2---September 17th 
¶ Chapter T ----October 8th 
¶ Chapter H----October 15th 
¶ Chapter N2ðOctober 16th 
 
Visit the Texas District Website under the FUN 
tab and click on Coming Events to see what 
events or coming up and to get more information. 
 
Hope to see many of you visiting and 
having fun with us. 
 
Mike & Robin Thacker 
 
======================================== 
(continued from page 4) 
 

of the coverage area will receive some precipitation 
that day. One of my weather apps tells me the esti-
mated rain fall projected. If it is .02 inches, I call that 
air conditioning. If it is several inches, you might 
need to re-think some plans. In our case over the 
last 9 days with such horrible forecast, we have not 
gotten wet. And as a fellow winger once told me, 
ñRiding in the rain just re-quires one more layer of 
clothes.ò 
 
Technology is great, but donôt let it rob you of 
adventures. 
 
Jim & Reba Berry 

Texas District  
Director 

Mike & Robin Thacker 
Directorôs Corner 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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July Anniversaries 
 

Tom & Dawn Sprauge, Jul 1st 
Enrique & Yolanda Garcia, Jul 8th 
Fred & Helen Gnuechtel, Jul 9th 
Randy & Kathy Reese, Jul 17th 
Billy & Boonmee Laue, Jul 22nd 
Charlie & Julie Diggs, Jul 30th 

 
 
 
 
 

July Birthdays 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Israel Guerra, Jul 1st 
Tim Driscoll, Jul 7th 
Billy Laue, Jul 12th 

Fred Gnuechtel, Jul 23rd 
JC Fazzino, Jul 27th 

 

Ride on 11 June  ð  Tom Sprage 
 
With all the rain this spring it was about time we 
had some decent riding weather.  The weekend of 
11 June was just what the doctor ordered.  The day 
started off at the Oak Hill Y.  We had 4 bikes and 6 
riders (John Osborn, Steve Thomas, Ken & Terry 
Burnett, and Tom & Dawn Sprague).  At 9:30 after 
a short safety talk we were off to Wimberley Cafe.  
We arrive at 10:00 and immediately got a table on 
the porch.   

There was music on the porch (Banjo and Base) 
and they were really good.  Everyone got some 
breakfast and we were on our way to the Blanco 
Lavender Festival.  We took some back roads and 
went over the new Fisher Store Rd Bridge.  You 
might remember this was washed off its foundation 
in the May 2015 flood.  When we arrived we found 
lots going on and the parking 
was a little difficult.  We ended 
up parking behind the bowling 
alley.  Around the old Blanco 
courthouse were a number of 
vendors.  Many had lavender 
specific products.  John was 
looking to see if there was a Tee Shirt vendor.  I 
think this gave him some ideas.  There was a lot 
more going on in Blanco that what I expected.  We 
spent about 1.5 hours in Blanco looking at a num-
ber of the vendors.  Dawn found something she 
could not live without.  She reminded Tom there 
anniversary was coming up.  You can guess the 
rest of the story.  In the 1.5 hours I think we only 
got to see about 70 % of the vendors.  Alas, we 
could all hear the call of PIE in Marble Falls.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We got on the bikes and headed to the Bluebonnet 
Caf®. At the Bluebonnet Cafe Dawn met up with 
her cousin and husband from Gatesville.  They 
were riding a 2005 Goldwing Trike.  We all went in 
and had PIE.  After Pie it was almost 3pm by the 
time we left Marble Falls and it was getting a little 
warm to be standing around.  John and Ken head-
ed in a north direction to get home and Tom and 
Steve headed south.  We are looking forward to 
our next ride.   
 
 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Ken & Terri Burnett 
Ride Coordinator 
 
 
Whizzerville Hall Ride 

 
There were 2 bikes, 1 trike and a 4 wheeler with a 
total of 6 people that met up on a warm and a steamy 
Saturday June 18th. We left Garfield at 10:15am for a 
leisurely 45-minute ride to Whizzerville Hall on 
McMahon, Texas. When we arrived we were joined 
by a rider from Manor who was in town helping some 
friends out. After enjoying the good food and stimulat-
ing conversation we walked next door to the farmers-
market and did a little shopping. The locals were very 
nice and even invited us to come back for 4th of July 
celebrations on Saturday July 2nd. The small town of 
McMahon was pretty busy this time, unlike the last 
time that we visited. The only other restaurant in town 
is a Barbecue joint right across the street from the 
Hall and we were told that it is pretty good. It seemed 
to be filling up pretty quickly and there were several 
custom classic cars pulling in and parking around the 
front and side of the restaurant as we were getting 
ready to leave. We all decided to leave going our own 
separate ways to get to the places that we were going 
before it got too hot. Teri and I tried out our new cool-
ing vests from cycle gear on the ride home. It took us 
just over an hour to get home using the toll road and 
the temperature was 91 degrees when we got home 
with a heat index of 97. We were both still pretty com-
fortable and our vests were still pretty cool. They did 
get our jeans wet around the top, but as least it was 
cool clean wet and not sweat. We both agree that it 
was $40 well spent for anybody that still wants to ride  
in the Texas 
heat. 
 
Ken Burnett 
Ride  
Coordinator 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

. 
We had two exceptional nominees this month and 
both were deserving, but only one can win.  The 
first one goes like this, at the District Rally in Tem-
ple, Randy and Kathy Reese were buying some 
flowers for the Couple of the Year program and 
Kathy asked Randy for some money.  Randy gladly 
handed Kathy some money but when the cashier 
looked at the money and turned it over the back 
side was blank, and you can imagine what was go-
ing through Kathyôs mind.  Itôs a good thing Randy 
was close by and had some real money on him to 
take care of this matter.  When Randy and Kathy 
were at the Louisiana District Rally, Randy picked 
up this funny money and forgot he had it.  
 
 Next, Steven Thomas entered is bike in the light 
parade at the district rally and after the judging he 
went to take it off of the center stand and he 
dropped it.  He dropped it in front of all those peo-
ple; at least he was not riding it at the time.  Like I 
said we had two worthy nominees this month and 
Randy won the coveted Wing Nut Award, narrowly 
beating Steven. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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  When does it become 

 Road Rage" 
 

           Shirley Strebbing 
 

   It happens to the best of us!  Sometimes we honest-
ly make a misjudgment in calculations and pull out in 
front of someone where they have to go into other 
lane.  Sometimes we slam on our brakes at the last 
minute to avoid going through a yellow-red light (I am 
notorious for this!) We then in return cause a brake 
slamming session for all those behind us.  But what 
about the times when you think someone deliberately 
pulls out in front of you on the highway and then 
pokes on at 40 miles an hour when the speed limit is 
60.  Or how about when someone passes you gets in 
front of you and then slows down. Or my husbandôs 
favorite when someone enters the freeway like they 
are driving a Fred Flintstone  Vehicle and they just 
canôt make their legs run fast enough!  
 
   According to the American Automobile Association, 
road rage has been increasing by 7% per year since 
1990. There are many reasons for road rage with the 
most common being they cut me off.  It is often re-
ferred to as ñthe Mad Max Syndromeò.  About 21% 
reported having been run off the road and 18% have 
been physically threatened by another driver! 
      
Some attribute the rise in rage incidents to the reces-
sion and social and economic frustration. Gary Fite, 
Public Relations Manager for the Royal Automobile 
Club of Queensland, reckons that in many cases the 
cause of the anger that touches off rage incidents is 
bad driving. With an estimated 1,800 reported inci-
dents of violent road behavior in the U.S. in 1996, it's 
a situation to be taken seriously. The incidents that 
trigger a Mad Max syndrome in the average driver are 
usually simple matters of discourtesyðfor example, 
loud music, over-use of the horn, tailgating and 
changing lanes without signaling. These, of course, 
are usually just the trigger points. The actual causes 
can be traced back to all forms of stress, from being 
called into the boss's office for a friendly 'chat', to hav-
ing just been dumped by your girlfriend. Pretty much, 
road warriors are the result of a flashpoint of all the 
accumulated stresses in one's life.  
 
 In early 1996, the AAA Potomac club commissioned 
a study from The Gallup Organization to investigate 
driver concerns. The study found that Washington ar-
ea motorists felt more threatened by aggressive driv-
ers than by drunk drivers; 40 % of the respondents  

aid that aggressive drivers "most endanger highway 
safety," while 33 % identified drunk drivers as the 
primary risk. As for avoiding the Mad Max syn-
drome, here are a few tips from Dr Ricardo Mar-
tinez, Administrator of the U.S. National Highway 
Traffic Safety Administration, to help you through 
your journey:  
¶ Donôt take traffic problems personally  
¶ Avoid eye contact with an aggressive driver  
¶ Donôt make obscene gestures ("that makes you 
a player and suddenly it begins to escalate")  

¶ Donôt tailgate  
¶ Use your horn sparingly (the polite honk can be 
misinterpreted)  

¶ Donôt block the passing lane (some drivers think 
you're doing something to them when you do 
this) don't block the right hand turn lane. 

¶ Please remember to do unto others as you 
would have them do unto you; and not as they 
have done 
unto you! 

Educatorôs Desktop 
Dave & Shirley Strebbing 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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Kickstands Up! 
Upcoming Events  

Additional rides will be announced via the web site and Google Groups.                        
For an up-to- date monthly list,  

visit the Chapter O web site at  www.goldwingaustin.org/page4.html  

Date Chapter Event Location Contact/Email/Web Phone 

Jul 14  Baseball Game Dell Diamond John Osborn 512-528-8105 

Jul 19  
Chapter O Mtg 
 

IHOP Duval 
John & Wanda      
Osborn 

512-628-8105 

Aug 16  Chapter O Mtg IHOP Duval 
John & Wanda      
Osborn 

512-628-8105 

Aug 31         
Sep 3 

 WingDing Billings, MT   

Sep    
16-19 

 
Medina High Point 
Camp Out 

 
Ken Burnett or       
Lyle Altes 

512-497-1259     
512-897-0860    

Sep 29
ï Oct 1 

 
Oklahoma District 
Rally 

Muskogee  
Oklahoma Civ 

  

Sep 17  Chapter K2 Rally Lytle, TX Michael Pineda 830-772-4949 

Oct 8  Chapter T Kileen, TX 
Jim & Alvalian 
Woodul 

254-634-4658 

Oct 15  Chapter H 
Raymond Russell 
Park, San Antonio 

Sam Reagle 210-426-5617 

Oct 16  Chapter N2 Humble, TX 
Randy & Sharon 
Rainwater 

281-360-4577 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
http://www.goldwingaustin.org/page4.html
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By the Book  
By: Jack Wagner  
Deputy Director  
Region H Trainer  
 
ñBy the Bookò articles are in-
tended to help familiarize 
GWRRA Volunteer Leaders 
and Members with the poli-
cies, procedures, and infor-

mation contained in the GWRRA Officerôs Hand-
book (OHB). A copy of the Officerôs Handbook can 
be found at the following Internet website: 
www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandbook.html  
 
Please feel free to reprint these articles in Region, 
District, or Chapter newsletters.  
 
Raise Your Right Hand and Repeat After Me  
This month will be devoted to the Oath of Office. 
The Oath of Office should be administered to all 
incoming officers at the Chapter Gathering or oth-
er ñofficialò Chapter event. In the case of District/
Region Officers, it should be done during the an-
nual convention (rally) or other major District/
Region event. It should be done with great cere-
mony and its importance not minimized. The Oath 
of Office serves to formalize what the Officer has 
agreed to in signing the Memorandum of Under-
standing (MOU). Standing in front of the Chapter 
and verbalizing their commitment helps to solidify 
and seal that commitment as well as instill pride in 
the Officer. Following is the entire Oath of Office.  

 
GWRRA Oath of Office  

As an Officer and Volunteer Leader of the Gold 
Wing Road Riders Association, I will do my best:  
To serve the Association by providing for its Mem-
bers, in accordance with the Officer Handbook;  
To serve the Members, for whom I am responsi-
ble, in a manner befitting the Office;  
To assist my Senior Officers in the execution of 
their duties and responsibilities; 385128-01 
To promote and support my Peers in a team at-
mosphere, working together for the benefit of the 
whole;  

To support all Programs of the Association;  
To be positive in attitude and spirit;  
To lead by example while promoting an atmos-
phere of fun, safety and knowledge;  
To provide a succession of leadership for my of-
fice;  
 
I further pledge, during my term of office, to serve 
with pride and devotion, while upholding the High-
est traditions and core values of the Gold Wing 
Road Riders Association.  
 

 
Helping Others 'Get It'  

 
I have been fortunate enough to attend 4 different Dis-
trict rallies over the past 6 weekends ï 3 of them in a 
row. Every one had a different type of event and a dif-
ferent kind of fun. Some with not a lot attending; some 
with several hundred attendees; some with several 
vendors; others with just a few vendors. Of the 4 ral-
lies I attended, the one with the largest attendance had 
the fewest number of vendors. And the rally with the 
largest number of vendors had the fewest attendees. 
How's that for a contradiction ï so much for the theory 
that everyone only comes for the vendors! Yet, regard-
less of how many attended or how many vendors dis-
played, there was one common thread ï everyone was 
having a good time laugh-ing, playing games, and en-
joying visiting with friends.  
 
It was interesting to see the number of Members that 
attended all 4 of those events despite being hundreds 
of miles from home. Of course the majority of at-
tendees were from the hosting District. But before the 
weekend was over, the 'locals' and the 'out of staters' 
all knew each other. They were playing games to-
gether, visiting together and sharing the experience 
like old friends. Those who lived in the host District ex-
perienced excitement over seeing friends they hadn't 
seen in some time ï in many cases from within their 
own District. The ones who were there 'get it'.  
 
I'm guessing those reading this newsletter attend 
GWRRA events and rallies as well. And I'm positive 
you have a lot of fun or you wouldn't be going. We get 
it! We know how much fun participating in GWRRA can 
be. I'm not saying everyone should go to everything. 
But how many Members don't go to anything? Many 
not even to a Chapter gathering. That's a concept I just 
don't understand. I'm hoping you don't understand it 
either. Itós those people we need to get to.  
 
So here's a challenge for you. This month, get in con-
tact with one Member who doesn't participate. Listen to 
their rationale for not participating and do your best to 
overcome it. Put together a ride they would like to do. 
Invite them to ride with you. More often than not, that's 
all it takes to get them hooked ï as long as they are 
made to feel welcome and involved once they agree to 
go along. We are all social creatures who enjoy doing 
things with others rather than alone. Oh yeah ï one 
last thing ï don't forget about them! Continue to extend 
the invitations and help others 'get' what being an ac-
tive GWRRA Member is all about!  
 
The more you know, the better it gets!  
 
Jack Wagner 

http://www.goldwingaustin.org
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